
NEWTON ABBOT SQUASH RACQUETBALL AND TENNIS CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
13 DECEMBER 2022

MINUTES

	Present:
	Tim Villis (Chairman)
	Pauline Allsop (Membership Secretary)
	Jane Comyns

	
	Dawn Dickinson
	Tim Dickinson
	Paul Lennox

	
	Brian Mackness (Secretary)
	Richard Thomas
	Dan Wignall

	
	Rose Wood
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	Tony Brinkley
	Annie Lennox
	Dick Lewis (President)

	
	Andy Lloyd (Vice Chair)
	Malcolm Watts (Treasurer)
	Sam Phillips




Tim Villis welcomed everyone to the meeting.


MINUTES
The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 16 November 2022 were approved.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Tim Vilis reported that he had set three objectives in his first year as chairman. These were getting the club back in order following the pandemic, raising the profile of the club to encourage increases in membership to ensure sustainability and seeking efficiencies to keep costs under control.
Much good work had been done including:-
· Ensuring safeguarding policies and practices were up to date
· Updating membership lists and systems
· Developing electronic facilities to ensure that all club records were securely stored and available
· Updating the club website and developing social media activities
· Securing an increase of around 13% in the club’s membership

Notwithstanding the good progress much remained to be done including:-

· Increasing membership further which would achieve progress towards greater financial stability
· Increasing the club’s marketing activities through greater contact with local schools and exploring the potential for corporate membership.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Tim thanked all those who had helped to secure the changes and improvements, not least the project led and completed by Dan Gough to link the lights to court bookings.



TREASURER’S REPORT
Tim presented the Treasurer’s report and accounts for the year ending 31 October 2022 on behalf of Malcolm Watts who was unwell. The income and expenditure account showed a deficit for the year of £3,835. This compared with a loss of £17,888 in the previous year. This improvement was achieved partly through an increase in numbers of members and subscription levels but largely due to reduced expenditure on maintenance.
Although the club was not yet operating a balanced financial position this was a much improved position from the previous year and the balance sheet remained strong.
The accounts for 2021/2022 were approved.

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT
Pauline Allsop presented the report. The system for collecting and monitoring membership and membership income had been overhauled and was now working well. While inevitably some members had left the club, this was more than balanced by new members with an overall healthy increase although that increase had to be maintained if the club was going to secure a balanced financial position.

APPOINTMENT OF OFFICERS
A paper was received listing the current members of the committee. All had indicated that they were willing to continue to serve. The officers and committee for the forthcoming year were agreed as:

Chair: Tim Vilis
Vice-Chair:  Andy Lloyd 
Treasurer: Malcolm Watts 
Secretary: Brian Mackness
Membership Secretary: Pauline Allsop
Mark Ayliffe 
Nell Clotworthy
Dan Gough
Sam Phillips 	
Madeline Ramsey

RECREATIONAL TRUST REPORT
A report provided by the trust was received. The accounts for the year ending 30 September show that the trust has returned to pre-pandemic levels of activity and will show a small final surplus. The bar had been able to make a net contribution of £63k. The amount received from reserved car parking spaces was 15 % of total income.
It was reported that Paul Lennox was retiring on 31 December, with Chris Hurrell succeeding him.
The Big Build project had been put on hold but the trust would continue to look at more affordable ways of improving facilities.

CONSTITUTION
Brian Mackness presented a revised constitution. In addition to minor textual alterations the section on membership fees had been amended to reflect the agreements reached during the year. It was also agreed that paragraph 1.4 dealing with relations with the Recreational Trust was wrong and should be deleted.
The revised constitution was agreed and would be placed on the Sahrepoint site to be available to all members.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was a wide-ranging discussion on the related issues of membership numbers, membership fees and court and lighting charges. A number of suggestions were made by members. Tim Vilis undertook to take all views forward into committee discussions









